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The main purpose of this organization is to guard the rights of all motorcyclists; to keep them informed of laws that will help 
or hinder them as motorcyclists; to promote safety, rider education, brotherhood, and freedom for all motorcyclists.

SEPTEMBER 2024                                          Missouri’s  Motorcyclists  Rights  Organization

	
	 2	 ’Officers & Cabinet  
	 	 & Publication Info
	
	 3	 CC Meeting Info
	 	 Local Financials

 5-9	 CC Minutes

 10	 Local News

	 19	 Local Financials

	 20 	 NEW - A few 
	 	 minutes with a 
	 	 Mentor

 21	 Important 
	 	 MILE Info...

 22	  Connections

 23	    Membership App. 
	 	 Address Change 
	 	 Transfer form

	 24	 Upcoming Events
	 	 Classifieds

‘The Freedom Press’ is the official publication of Freedom of Road Riders®, Inc. 
All rights reserved and is solely intended for informing its members of any issues affecting motorcycling. 

Contents may be republished whole or in part with attribution. The opinions contained herein are not necessarily those of Freedom of Road Riders®

Press 
Features

SEPTEMBER 26-29, 2024
ST LOUIS, MISSOURI

Renaissance St. Louis Airport Hotel, 9801 Natural Bridge Road, Saint Louis, MO 63134-3307
Hotel direct line 314-429-1100. Mention Motorcycle Riders Foundation for conference room rates (deadline Sept. 4, 2024).

Pre-registration for conference through the MRF, PO Box 9090, Peoria, IL 61612
Pre-registration (must be received by Sept. 4, 2024): $100.00 (current member) / $120.00 (non-member)

Registration rate after Sept. 4, 2024: $110.00 (current member) / $130.00 (non-member)
Registration includes all workshops, workshop materials, and Saturday banquet. 

Registration questions call the MRF at 202-546-0983, or email Fred Harrell at fred@mrf.org.
rev.120623
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Publication Information
Send all submissions for publication, with any necessary payment to:

Freedom of Road Riders®, Inc.
The Freedom Press/ Michelle ‘Rebel’ O’Connor (Local 1)

1170 SW 225th Rd., Holden, MO 64040-9352
Ph# (816) 850-4511 • Editor@forr.net • (Pls. No calls after 9PM.)

Publication Deadline: is the 5th of the month 
prior to the month of the publication.

NOT RESPONSIBLE for late/misdirected submissions
(1/2 pg max. 500 words). Submissions should contain the name, 
membership#, Local #, and good contact information, to allow 

the editor to contact the member if questions arise.

Advertisements/Event flyers - For publication of all ads/flyers provide 
actual piece to be published. Mention the size, months you want it to run, 

along with proper paperwork & payment for ad. (if any)

	 Ad Rates		 Per Mo.	  3 Mo. 	 6 Mo.	 Year
	 Bus. Card		 $25 	 $71 	 $134 	 $250
	 1/4 page 	 	 $50 	 $143 	 $268 	 $500
	 1/2 page 	 	 $100 	 $285 	 $535 	 $1000
	 Full page 		 $150 	 $428 	 $803       	 $1500

Please make all checks payable to FORR, Inc.

FORR®  Local/District Event Flyers
ALL FLYERS on FORR®  Sanctioned events wanting to be published in 
The Freedom Press need to have proper approval and submitted along 
with, (if any), necessary payment at the time of submission for publication.

Event Flyer Policy - All event flyers except charity events  and Fun 
Runs must contain the following two (2) statements:
 1. Contributions and gifts to FORR®, Inc., are not deductible
 as charitable contributions for federal income tax purposes. 
(Adopted March 8, 1992)
 2. Proceeds from this event may be used to fund a PAC. 
(Adopted January 11, 1998)

A charity event shall be defined as an event where ALL proceeds are given 
to the charity and FORR® receives absolutely no profit.

Advertising Policy for FORR®  Fliers - All events approved by FORR® 

(Local or District) will receive 1/4 page ad at no cost. One additional month 
advertising may be purchased at 1/2 price. - (Adopted May 10, 2003)

FORR®  Corporate Sponsors - Contact the Editor for a “Corporate 
Sponsor” form or use one on our website, forr.net. Fill the form out 
completely and be sure to include your local and your name & contact Ph#. 
Turn in the form with payment of $250 and necessary paperwork from the 
proposed sponsor along with a current business card.

Freedom Of Road Riders® 
The name Freedom of Road Riders® and the acronym FORR® are owned by Freedom of Road Riders 

and are registered with the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office. The Winged Wheel Logo is 

copyrighted and may not be reproduced without prior written consent from a 

Freedom of Road Riders Central Committee Corporate Officer.

The Freedom Of Road Riders® membership patch and yearly chevrons can be worn only on the front of 

any garment. This shall also apply to any patch or design created to designate a Local or District of 

Freedom Of Road Riders® ONLY event patches may be worm on the back of garments. Patches 

created to designate FORR® or Freedom of Road Riders®, 

Local District, or Event shall not be larger than 13 square inches in area.

Central Committee 
Corporate Officers & Cabinet

Chairman - Joe “DC” Karr (Local 11)
1073 Matthew Circle, Webb City, MO 64870-2468

Ph# (417) 850-2276 • E-mail: chairman@forr.net

Vice Chairman - Jim Fitzsimonds (Local 12)
20212 Stringtown Rd., Marshall, MO 65340-5098

Ph# 660-631-3208 • E-mail: vchairman@forr.net

Corporate Secretary - Amy “Sunshine” Allmon (Local 5)
320 Prairie Lane, Belton, MO 64012-2944

Ph# (816) 536-1647 • E-mail: secretary@forr.net

Treasurer - Kat “Duchess” Karr (Local 11)
1073 Matthew Circle, Webb City, MO 64870-2468

Ph# (417) 483-6886 • E-mail: treasurer@forr.net
____________________________________________

Legislative Coord. – ‘Smokin’ Joe Widmer (Local 14)
2319 Heide Lane, Napoleon, MO 64074-4502

Ph# (816) 536-7512 • E-mail: legislative@forr.net 

Rider Ed. Coordinator. – TBD
Ph# (800) 309-RIDE (7433) 

Membership Secretary - Tami McMinn (Local 15)
(New/Renewals/Transfers/General Membership info.)

1660 State Hwy VV, Powersite, MO 65731-3119
Ph# (660) 342-4729 • E-mail: membership@forr.net

Events Coord. - Linda Hawkins (Local 35)
(Event flyer approval/Sanction forms/ Event insurance

Event waivers- before and after events)
604 S. College St., Calhoun, MO 65323-1305

Ph# (660) 351-5607 • E-mail: events@forr.net

Marketing & Awareness Coordinator.
Tricia ‘Funsize’ Ruby (Local 24)

10593 Hobday Ave., St. Ann, MO 63074-1405
Ph# (314) 769-7810 • E-mail: mac@forr.net 

Webmaster - Kat “Duchess” Karr (Local 11)
1073 Matthew Circle, Webb City, MO 64870-2468

Ph# (417) 483-6886 • E-mail: webmaster@forr.net

Product Line – Shelly Payne (Local 14)
2501 Monroe St., Lexington MO 64067-2304

Ph# (660)251-3904
product@forr.net • photobyshelly@yahoo.com
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Central Committee Meeting
American Legion Post 5 

1423 Tanner Bridge Rd. Jefferson City, MO 65101-2839  
(573) 636-2311

Central Committee Meetings are at 10:00 am on the 
2nd Sunday of the odd numbered months of the year,

Next Central Committee Meetings: 
Sept. 14-15 • Nov. 9-10

ONLY current membership Central Committee Representatives 
can conduct business during scheduled 

Central Committee Meetings.
Please be sure your membership is current.

Committee Meetings are the Saturday before 
the scheduled Central Committee Meetings.

Saturday Committees
Membership  12:00 pm

Legislative  1:00 pm
PAC Rally  2:00 pm

FEW Seminar  3:00 pm
Motorcycle Awareness  4:00 pm
Open Officers Meeting 5:00 pm

A Word From The Vice Chairman
 I want to thank Tami McMinn and Rebel for their efforts in 
recognizing all of the Lifetime members in the last Freedom 
Press! 

 Stated by our Chairman at July CC meeting we need to 
continue our membership drive for New members but focus 
on keeping the members we currently have.

 Please reach out to all members keeping them informed 
and up to date on Locals activities and meetings, asking for 
membership input and ideas to grow your local and our 
origination!

 Together we are FORR Strong!!!

 I want to thank everyone in advance for helping sell Bike 
giveaway tickets and sponsorships along with working the 
Show Me Rally without YOU it wouldn’t be possible!

					     VC: Fitz

New Life Members
Randy Stovall - Local 15

Darla Jean Stovall - Local 15
George Halbert - Local 42
Alma Halbert - Local 42

Congrats!!!

The Chairman’s corner
Sept ‘24

 My fellow Freedom fighters;

 I want to take a moment and thank the 
Members of Locals 3, 5, 11, 14, 15, 24, 25, and 30 
for their efforts spreading awareness at the Ozarks 
Empire Fair in Springfield, MO., and I want to thank 
Local 11 President, Mark “Sparky” Capps for his work 
in getting a booth, and setting up the schedule to keep 
the booth manned during the duration of the Fair. 

 But I especially want to thank Local 30 member,
Terry Gann for stepping up and taking on shifts 
almost every day during the Fair. His dedication and 
efforts ensured that our booth was always manned so 
general questions about FORR and our mission were 
answered to the general public. Thank you all for time 
and efforts to help spread awareness during the fair. 

 We are still in need of volunteers for Meeting of 
The Minds in St. Louis, Sep 26 - 29. If you are 
available and would like to help, please contact MRF 
rep Amy Allmon at secretary@forr.net. Any and all 
help will be greatly appreciated. 

 I hope that everyone had a great summer riding 
and participating in their locals events, while also 
capturing some flags in other Locals events. There is 
still time for locals to make the chase for the capture 
the flag trophy a close race.

 Thank you,
Joe “DC” Karr

FORR Chairman
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OCTOBER 4-6, 2024
THUNDER VALLEY SAND DRAGS - GRAIN VALLEY, MISSOURI

GATES OPEN FRIDAY AT 4PM
BIKE SHOW SATURDAY MORNING
DRAG RACES SATURDAY @ NOON

REQUIRED DRAG RACERS MEETING @ 11AM
FIELD GAMES AFTER DRAGS

NO FIREARMS, PETS OR BAD ATTITUDES

FOR MORE INFO OR DIRECTIONS CALL OR TEXT:
DONNA (816) 665-7243 or DRAGON (816) 547-4906

Contributions and gifts to FORR® Inc. are not tax deductible as charitable contributions for Federal 
Income Tax purposes.  Proceeds from this event may be used to fund a PAC

MRO Member $25
Non-MRO Member $35

Children under 15Yrs. $15
AFTER 4pm Saturday $15
ID/Proof of Membership

REQUIRED 

“LIVE MUSIC”

DISTRICT 4
KC Area

                                  
     

    
    

    
    

    
     

 FO
RR ®

Locals 1, 5, 14, 29, 33, 35

DISTRICT 4 KC AREA - Freedom of Road Riders®

OCTOBERFEST
43rd SORT OF ANNUAL

Friday Night
Campfire Poker Run!
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Central Committee Meeting #267 July 14, 2024

	 Freedom of Road Riders®, Inc. Central Committee Meeting was held on Sunday, July 14, 2024, at the 
American Legion Post #5. Jefferson City, MO. Corporate officers present were Chairman, Joe Karr, Vice Chairman, 
Jim Fitzsimonds, Corporate Secretary Amy Allmon, Treasurer Kathleen Karr, Motorcycle Awareness 
Coordinator Tricia Ruby, Rider Education Coordinator TBD, Product Line, Manager Shelly Payne, Sergeant at Arms 
Tim O’Connor, Membership Coordinator Tami McMinn, Events Linda Hawkins, 

	 Chairman Karr called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. and read the Preamble to the By-Laws of the 
organization. The assembled Central Committee Representatives recited the Pledge of Allegiance and observed a 
moment of silence for lost brothers and sisters. 

	 The following Central Committee Representatives answered the roll call read by the Corporate Secretary:

	 Location			   Local			   Count		  Vote		  CC Rep
	 Lee’s Summit 			   Local 01 		  34 		  1 Vote 		  Tim O’Connor
	 Macon*				   Local 02		  31		  1 Vote		  Absent
	 Truman Lake			   Local 03		  48		  1 Vote		  Sasha Bowen
	 South Kansas City		  Local 05		  63		  1 Vote		  Duane Copowycz
	 St. Joseph			   Local 06		  116		  2 Votes		 Stan Ruhnke
	 Lebanon			   Local 07		  54		  1 Vote		  Robert Young
	 Chillicothe*			   Local 08		  48		  1 Vote		  Absent
	 Lake of the Ozarks 		  Local 09 		  15 		  1 Vote 		  Josh Wiley
	 Jefferson City			   Local 10		  96		  1 Votes		 Marla Wallace
	 Southwest Missouri		  Local 11		  55		  1 Vote		  Jake High
	 Glasgow			   Local 12		  61		  1 Vote		  Brenda Williams
	 Mexico				   Local 13		  78		  1 Vote		  Kim Archer
	 Lexington			   Local 14		  65		  1 Vote		  Donna Hilburn
	 Branson			   Local 15		  114		  2 Votes		 Les Morris
	 SEMO				    Local 16		  41		  1 Vote		  George Reutzel
	 Dexter*			   Local 20	               38		  1 Vote		  Absent
	 St. Louis			   Local 24		  36		  1 Vote		  Tricia Ruby
	 St. Charles County		  Local 25		  73		  1 Vote		  Mark Roloff
	 Maryville			   Local 26		  41		  1 Vote		  Kathryn Rice 
	 Waynesville			   Local 28		  65		  1 Vote		  Merel Johnson
	 North Kansas City		  Local 29		  37		  1 Vote		  The Duycks
	 Springfield/Nixa		  Local 30	               32		  1 Vote		  Mark Capps
	 Central Missouri		  Local 31		  60		  1 Vote		  Charlie Dowell
	 Highway 50 West		  Local 33		  52		  1 Vote		  Roy Hoard
	 Golden Valley			   Local 35		  49		  1 Vote		  Rod Huff
	 Cameron Crossroads		  Local 41		  13		  1 Vote		  Stephen Gallus
	 Franklin County*		  Local 42		  26		  1 Vote		  Rich James
	 Members at Large		  Local 00		  54		  0 Vote	  
	 Total							       1,539
		   
	 Corporate Sponsors		  5		   
	 * Vote suspended due to financial reports
	 ** Vote suspended due to member total less than 10				     
 Opened with Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call of Locals. Local 1 made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, 
Local 14, 2nd.  The Motion passed unanimously with no discussion. Please place phones on silent or you will be 
charged $1 to the PAC fund. 
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Chairman – Joe “DC” Karr 
 Membership is declining, what are we doing to retain the members we have? It is recommended that CC reps 
attend the Saturday Committee meetings because there are details and strategies for moving forward discussed. We 
need to keep the drama to a minimum, and not air dirty laundry on social media. Discuss with the Local cabinet or 
the State cabinet to solve the problem. Rider’s Ed was the only department that was self-sustaining, and we could 
not get a coordinator or coaches. The storage unit fee was 3 months behind. BL has brought it up to date and Local 
10 has moved everything out of storage and a member has agreed to store the equipment. We are discussing our 
options in selling or passing off the program to MDOT or Linn Technical College. Local 15 made a motion to begin 
shopping around for another entity to pass off the Riders Ed department and begin liquidating the equipment. 
Duchess does have the titles for the trailers but attempting to contact Beth and locate the bike titles. Local 11 2nd 
the motion. Motion passes unanimous voice vote. Local 5 made a motion to place a deadline for a plan of action by 
the next CC meeting in September and 2nd by Local 1. Motion passed unanimously.

Vice Chairman – Jim Fitzsimonds
 Engineer of Freedom Awarded to Casey Singleton. Congratulations! When nominating someone please provide a 
complete story of all they do for the organization.

Department Reports

Treasurer – Kathleen “Duchess” Karr
	 Total Company Balance $80,629.14
	 State Accts. Balances: June 30, 2024
	 GENERAL FUND: beginning $2,637.89 ending $5,139.44.
	 PAC FUND: beginning 38,402.43 ending $36,375.10.
	 RIDERS ED: beginning: $9,202.87 ending $7,816.89.
	 AWARENESS AND MEMBERSHIP Marketing: beginning $4,614.70 ending $4,164.70.
	 GIVEAWAY: Beginning $1,993.36 ending $2,063.36.
	 MEETING OF THE MINDS: Beginning $16,696.80 ending $15,939.47
	 Show-Me Rally: Beginning $ 6.925.18 ending $9,130.18.
 Meeting of the Minds Fund is allocated money and is not available. Since Riders Education is on hold for the year 
that fund is for insurance and other incidental expenses. 
 DONATIONS: Local 25 – $500 PAC, Awareness fund income from coin sales - $660. Local 3 - $500 PAC, Local 35 - 
$1.000 General, Local 15 - $500 PAC  
 For the last four years, Duchess has made the corrections on financial reports. Please take the extra time needed 
to reconcile the bank statement with the report. If the local treasurer needs help, please call. The treasurer 
handbook includes the order of the documents that needs to be stapled together in proper order. She will gladly 
provide a stapler and staples if needed.

Secretary – 					     Membership Report
May – June 2024

Memberships Processed:

	 May Total				    16 New Members		  110 Renewed Members
Life Members for January - 1		
          *Life Maint – 8		
		
              June Total	            			   19 New Members		  70 Renewed Members
Life Members for February - 2		
           *Life Maint – 8		
		
        Life Members - 3	             			   35 New Members		  180 Renewed Members
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May - June - 2024
	
 218 TOTAL MEMBERSHIPS PROCESSED  	
	 1539 Total Membership 

               (decrease of 7 members)
                  454 LIFE MEMBERS

	  	  
Webmaster – Kat ‘Duchess; Karr – Currently Duchess has connectivity issues which should be fixed soon. Website 
still works but can’t be updated until access has been corrected.
 Still need photos for the photo archive page (PG only please), please forward to webmaster@forr.net. Please try 
to label it with event, subject, year, or approximate year.

Motorcycle Awareness Coordinator – Tricia Ruby – Provided an awareness info folder and recommended hav-
ing challenge coins available. Awareness that the hands-free law enforcement begins soon and other information 
regarding rider safety. Revealed a new awareness banner that includes a QR code for the home page of our website.
Shift schedule for Ozark Empire Fair awareness booth. Please sign up.
Lake of the Ozarks Bikefest will be September 11-15. Booth to be in front of SNAFU on the strip.

Legislative Coordinator – Joe Widmer – Big thanks to Tricha for setting up the MAY Rally. There are some 
candidates we need to consider donating to their campaign. Senator Mike Moon and Rep. Darrin Chappell, Local 
11 made motion that we send $200 to each and Local 1 2nd the motion. Motion passes with unanimous voice vote. 
Fatalities remained the same for the last few weeks last year at this time they were 70 and this year they stand at 
54. Just a little tidbit is that 2/3 of the rider fatalities were wearing helmets. 
Prefiling begins December 1 need to start thinking about our priorities for next year. Right to repair, driver educa-
tion, and change the maximum CC for permitted riders from 250 to 300. These were added to a single bill at the 
end of the session but were not passed. Motorcycle Profiling Resolution was voted out of committee but went no 
further. We need to think about Lane Filtering, even though we are not too keen on it. There are six other States 
where it is legal and don’t think Missouri is ready for that. A lot of States are doubling down on Federal issues such 
as gasoline remaining available and the choice of vehicle to purchase. Deanna was able to get her language on an 
Omnibus Veterans bill regarding State services.
August 6 primary and provided a list of the candidates for State officers and Senators. Could not include 
Representatives since there 260 of them.
Personal email jwwidmer2012@hotmail.com the password to the legislative email is locked and can’t be changed.

MRF – Amy Allmon – Meeting of the Minds coming up Sept 26-29. WE NEED YOUR HELP! I cannot emphasize how 
important this event is. I cannot do this alone; I do have a few people on tap. This is the 40th anniversary of the 
event that began in St. Louis. 
My phone number is (816) 536-1647, amyallmon69@gmail.com. 

Mid-South Mile – Roy “Cowboy” Hoard – Will be held in Hot Springs, Arkansas, October 25-27. Need MILE basket 
items. The MILE trailer is parked at my place and the emblems for Missouri and Texas are faded and would like 
for Shelly to provide new stickers for the trailer. Shaulene would like to video everyone reciting the preamble for a 
YouTube video for marketing. See her on the patio.

Riders Education – BL McDonald – Report and discussion was included at the beginning since BL had to leave.

Membership Coordinator – Tricia Ruby – not much more to add, we need to increase our numbers. Dragon from 
Local 1 proposed that we offer a “Sustaining Membership” available to any business, club, individual, or group who 
believes in motorcyclist rights and freedom. He brought the idea from ABATE of Michigan. He also stated that each 
State officer had a submission in the newsletter. Local 30 made a motion to have each officer place a submission to 
the Freedom Press 2nd by Local 15. Passed by unanimous voice vote. Local 24 will expand their outreach to family 
events.
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Product Line – Shelly Noel. Contact her (660) 251-3904 or photobyshelly@yahoo.com. Silk screen items are in 
the works. Head bands, earrings, lapel pins, do rags, etc. At the Freedom Rally there were 2 people she met that had 
once been FORR members then moved away and now have moved back and wish to rejoin. They visited 2 locals and 
got into knock down drag out fights at each. Need to remember that we can disagree and argue but keep the drama 
out. You can lose members and prospective members.

Marketing Coordinator- Shauleen Capps – Handed out packets to each CC representative. In each are 2 new 
trifolds they have typos that will be corrected. Each Local received 10 of each design and that left 180 of each for 
the Ozark Empire Fair.  The cost was $.30 each folded. Also, there are 5 posters with a QR code and space to write a 
phone number for a local contact. The cost of the posters was $.52 each. We are building a “toolbox” for the Locals. 
Partnership with Tricia on the education materials to create rack cards that are pocket friendly and less likely to be 
tossed out. She would like to focus on social media and that is an avenue to promote our organization and possibly 
catch the attention of the younger generation. Currently planning a podcast with BL, Halfbreed and Carl Hammond 
for a roundtable discussion. Showed short clips of ABATE of Iowa and how they use it for promotion. Local 11 made 
a motion to repay Shaulene the $375.80 for the materials and 2nd by Local 10. Motion passed unanimous voice 
vote. Made membership banners that belong to Mark Capps that can be borrowed for recruitment. These include 
QR code that goes to the membership page.  Contact Shaulene at secapps3@gmail.com (417)439-0399 call or text.

COC Liaison – Need a volunteer.

The Freedom Press – Michelle “Rebel” O’Connor - Go VOTE! August 6. We can accept advertising from outside 
organizations for their rallies, poker runs or other events. We are cheap advertising.

FEW Seminar – Trisha Ruby – March 8, 2025, Back to Basics. We need to relearn how to function as an 
organization. A topic will be how to talk about what we do at awareness booths. Suggestion that we have open 
session regarding officers instead of separate classes. So that new members get an idea of the responsibilities of 
each. All officers’ handbooks are available on the website. Also, there are descriptions of all the awards and 
directions on what to include in the nomination submission. 

Meeting of the Minds – Amy Allmon – Reiterate that we need workers. FORR members are welcome to attend 
the seminars and classes but would need to pay for the banquet if you wish to attend. You can also order the event 
T-shirt. We need baskets for the auction: Emily has volunteered to store, contact her at harleyindian6@yahoo.com. 
Any liquor or food donations are more than welcome. Shaulene has volunteered to be the hospitality room 
bartender.

Show Me Rally/Homecoming – Jim Fitzsimonds - Show Me Rally presented by Freedom of Road Riders, 
August 23-25. We lost the band on Saturday night, and we were able to secure The Supermatics. The food vendor 
locked down; other vendors signed but not paid. Sewing lady, Shelly custom catering, our Shelly with product line, 
2 wheels down leather vendor. Still need work shifts to be filled. We do not currently have a beer vendor; Joe is 
working on that issue. The highway banner was destroyed by tornado, so we need to make sure direction signs are 
posted. Designing your own bikini and frozen underwear for couples are ideas for activities. Went over schedule of 
events. Remember to return all sold and unsold bike tickets. If tickets are lost who is responsible for the loss? The 
Local should be responsible for paying for lost tickets. Motion from Local 28 to leave as is and if tickets are lost then 
they are just lost. 2nd by Local 14, Motion does not pass. Local 1 made a motion that the Locals that checked out 
the tickets are responsible for those tickets for State Give Aways, by returning money and stubs, reporting lost and 
return unsold. Motion 2nd by Local 15. Discussion concluded. Local 30 made motion to table this motion to discuss 
with each Local and 2nd by Local 11, motion passed to table this motion. Local 6 made motion the individual who 
signed the tickets out from the Local would be responsible for the tickets, 2nd by Local 24. Local 11 made motion 
to table this motion and Local 14, 2nd the motion, and passed with unanimous voice vote. Discuss topic with the 
Local.



Freedom of Road Riders® of Missouri				                                    The Freedom Press - SEPTEMBER 2024

www.forr.net 9

Old Business – none                          

New Business – Mark Capps – Mentor Program Proposal. Policy and Procedure change. 
•	 Mentors should be at least a 10-year member. 
•	 Hold or held an officer position in the Local.
•	 Self-motivated and unbiased.
•	 Focus on rebuilding and restructuring the Local and operate within the by-laws with knowledge of same.
•	 People Skills – talk and be firm and on point. We are not the feelings police and sometimes straight talk 
stings.
We would like mentors across the State so that individuals would not need to travel long distances for a meeting. 
The concept of this program is to provide a resource to the Local and members on the operating organizational 
structure at all levels. Mentors would rely on each other for direction and advice. We need to add to the committee 
meetings as a closed meeting with mentors and cabinet so as not to air the dirty laundry at an open meeting. 
Possibly provide a list of names of these mentors so the membership is aware of who they can contact. If you wish 
to become a mentor, please provide a “resume” of the positions in FORR that you held or a particular skill you 
possess and forward it to chairman@forr.net which will then be passed on Mark who has volunteered to head this 
program. Any question call/text Mark (417) 439-5908 or macapps73@yahoo.com. A motion was made to extend 
the meeting by 15 minutes by Local 11 and 2nd by Local 1. Passed by unanimous voice vote. Local 1 made a motion 
to accept this proposal into the policy and procedures and 2nd by Local 14, passed by unanimous voice vote. 
A charity called Red2hope in Chillicothe provides ADA housing to veterans is having a Golf tournament Aug 10, 
4-member scramble at $300 per team. Food and drinks available, band at the Greenhills Golf Club in Chillicothe. 
Transferring the sign-in booth to a new trailer this Saturday, July 20 10 am, call Dragon. 1352 NW 100th Rd, Hold-
en, MO

All dates for upcoming CC meetings September 14-15, November 9-10.

Good of the order/Connections 
Kat’s Wedding – Oct 26, 10am 444 N. Scott Ave, Belton, MO (816) 400-6100. Open bar and food. 
Local 24 – Redneck Biker Golf Aug 17, 
District 4 – Octoberfest, Oct 4-6, Grain Valley
Local 3 – Tickets for Henry Big Boy lever action November 11
Local 3 – Swap meet July 27
Local 30 – Leather and Lace Feb 15, 2025
Local 15 – Hootentown – July 19-21
Local 12 – Firecracker Classic – Sept 27-28
Local 35 – Memorial Poker Run – July 27 also selling tickets for a $1000 Vacation Voucher, there are memorial 
patches for Lyle and Linda Browning

 Motion to adjourn Local? and 2nd by Local? Passed unanimously. Could not hear who made motion, etc. no one 
repeated.

Next meeting
The CC meeting will be September 14, 2024, at American Legion, 1423 Tanner 

Bridge Rd, Jefferson City. 
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“Out with the old & in with the new”

   HUGE Thank You to all of you that came out to the Fergusons in 
Holden, to help with getting the District 4 gate house off of its old 
trailer and onto the new trailer - we couldn’t have done it without 
you!
   Now for some much needed cosmetic work... Next work party was 
Aug. 3rd 8am till??? Small crowd, but greatly appreciated!
  Hopefully we will get it all done before the Show-Me Rally!

Local 1 – Lee’s Summit     (March 1980)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 1pm - Location Varies
Contact: Rebel 816-850-4511 or 
Dragon 816-547-4906
Facebook: FORR Local 1

 Howdy all!
 Hope all is well with this serious HOT weather. 
Local 1 has gained another 2 new members… 
Welcome Bob and Theresa Ferguson to local 1, so 
glad to have you aboard!!! Also thanks for host-
ing the BIG move for our District 4 gate booth, and 
thanks to all of you that helped in the move – we 
couldn’t have done it without you. All went well with 
no injuries… We scheduled a work party at our place 
in Holden the first Saturday in August and hopefully 
we will get it done that day!
 Show-Me Rally is history by now, and I’m sure all 
had a GREAT time.
 By the time you read this Meeting of the Minds 
will be just around the corner so if you can make it, 
please come!
 So many events are coming up so get out there 
and see if you can make a few. 
 My favorite is coming up on October 4-6 - District 
4 – Octoberfest. CAN’T WAIT??? Just love those dirt 
drags… See the flyer in this issue. Trying something 
new this year by having a Friday night campsite 
Poker Run.
 Our next meeting will be Sunday, September 15th 
at the Filling Station in Lee’s Summit, MO. (333 SE 
Douglas St Lee’s Summit, MO.) Hope to see many of 
you there. Real good BBQ.
 Well, I don’t think I have left anything out so as I 
always say… Have a good one, then have another!
See ya, Michelle ‘Rebel’ O’Connor #7157
____________________________________________________________

Local 2 – Macon     (November 2020)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday of the month 5:30pm
Contact: Pres. Chris McCurley 660-973-5557
Facebook: FORR Local 2
____________________________________________________________

Local 3 - Truman Lake     (March 2013)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 1:30pm Call for ‘new’ 
Location
Contact: President John Bowen 417-321-4090, 
Vice president Sasha Bowen 417-309-0039 
Secretary Marcia Rogers 417-309-1669 
Treasurer Walter Quick 816-223-0918 
CC rep Sasha Bowen 417-309-0039 
Newsletter Pattie Scott 417-306-0260
Facebook: FORR® Local 3

 Thanks for all the support shown at the 
motorcycle awareness booth at the empire fair. The 
Show Me Rally in Urich is coming up August 23rd, 
24th, 25th. Camping, food, games and plenty of fun. 
Come out and join us! Hope to see a lot of local 3 
there. We need to capture (Continued)
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that state flag! Hootentown was a great turnout, Walter, Deena, Jim, Debbie, Rooster, Roxie, Pattie, Duke and Howard all went. 
We captured the Hootentown flag. There was certainly loads of fun, food and entertainment. Check your bike, where reflective 
gear, have an escape route, and when you go to these events take a chair. These chiggers in the grass will eat your ass! 
 Thanks, Jim. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 5 - South Kansas City     (June 1981)
Meetings: 3rd Saturday @ 3pm VFW Post 1829 at 5904 Crystal in KCMO. (816-921-2222)
Contact: President Kieth Cronin 816-377- 0645 and VP Duane Copowycz 816-217-1812
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders, Inc. Local 5 South KC

 Hello, hope this finds everyone well. This hot weather adds difficulty to everything. 
 Last month’s meeting was a pool party at Amy’s house. Thank you, Amy. We had to miss it due to a family emergency. All 
better with full recovery.  
 Lots of upcoming events: Show-Me Rally, Meeting of the Minds, Octoberfest, and Mid-South Mile. Please keep in mind all 
events need shift workers.  
 Hope to see everyone at these events. Keep supporting your Local, District 4, and State so our work can continue.  
 Thank you for your time, Rebecca. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 6 - St. Joseph     (March 1982)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 12:30pm VFW Post #1668 at 821 N. 4th Street, St. Joseph, MO 64501
Contact: Dan Harmon 816-387-1095 or Newsletter: Editor Christine Bell queenbwitch@hotmail.com 913-645-1570

   On July 14th we had 5 members attend the ABATE OF KANSAS District 11 monthly meeting at their Field Event and Dirt Drag 
site in Easton Kansas.
   On July 20th we had a member participate in the Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association Kansas State Meeting in Leaven-
worth Kansas.
   On July 21st, we held our monthly meeting, we had 31 members present and 2 guests, our next meeting will be held on Au-
gust 18th.
   On July 27th, we had 4 members attend the ABATE OF KANSAS District 11 Dirt Drag and Field Event. Great runs all afternoon 
watching the dirt fly.
   I also missed a July birthday, Lisa Gilpin celebrated on the 7th of July, sorry I’m late, hope it was a great day.
   August birthdays are:  Jonah Babcock on the 1st, Brandy Elliott on the 8th, Ben Hughes on the 25th, Jim Cross on the 26th, 
and Tressa Livingston on the 29th.
   August is also the anniversary month for David and Marilyn Davidson, they celebrated on the 9th, Happy anniversary you 
two!
   September birthdays are: David Rapson on the 4th, Diana Hafner on the 21st, and Scott Clark on the 26th. Happy birthday to 
you all.
   Let’s welcome our new members, Jonah Babcock, Rylee Mauer, Lee England, Kenny Wells, Joy Ferrell, and Shane Harrison.
July 27th was also National Korean War Armistice Day.
   I’ve also seen a lot of reports of bikes going down, spread the word to always look twice, save a life.  Christine
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Local 7 – Lebanon     (January 1983)
Meetings: 1st Sunday @ 4pm 
T’S Redneck Restaurant in Lebanon, MO.  
Contact: Robert Young 417-426-5627

 Well, it’s August already our Fallen Brothers ride will be 
Saturday August 17th. Meet at Jones truck stop as some of us still 
call it B&D truck port. Kickstands up at 9:00 am. It will be a all-
day run so come on out and have some fun. On Sunday 
September 15th we will do our poker run to benefit The Sound 
House, sign in 9:00 am kickstands up at 10:00am $10.00 per 
hand come and join us it’s for a good cause. It will be here before 
you know it so I will start reminding early Sunday November 
3rd will be our toy run. The rest of info later. On Sunday August 
4th was our meeting day for this month. Dave / Bob / Bruce and 
myself met for our monthly before meeting ride.
 We had a good ride, around a 125 mile circle, little warm but 
when your with good company you enjoy it anyway We seen a 
stack of Buzzards on some sort of body. After the ride we ended 
up at T’S Redneck steak house for our meeting a little late, but we 
made it.
 We talked about info from last CC meeting made our decision 
on bike give away tickets. Charlie will take that with him to the 
next CC meeting. We also talked about the city Police trying to 
pass a new ordinance on parade routes in Lebanon. There would 
only be 3 routes which means we would have to alter our route of 
40 some years. Local 7 has been contacted and are invited to be 
at city council to be involved which we do want to be there when 
we find out when it is.   There was a funeral motorcycle escort 
asked for in Lebanon on Saturday August 3rd for a 14 year-old 
girl, sorry don’t know her name. When I got there, there was 
already several bikes I took a count I got to 200 and stopped the 
support shown from our motorcycle brothers and sisters was 
great. May God be with the family.  On Sunday October 6th will be 
Local 7 family day at the Buckhorn Shrine club at Local 7 pavilion. 
The Local decided this year to buy pizzas and sub sandwiches 
instead of BBQ this will start before noon should have corn hole 
and volleyball and whatever else shows up so come on out and 
enjoy yourself. 
 Well, I am done for now. So, ride safe. Sir Robert
__________________________________________________________________________

Local 8 – Chillicothe     (March 1986)
Meetings: (call for info - location varies)  
Contact: 660-247-5713 or 660-973-3907
Facebook: FORR Local 8
__________________________________________________________________________

Local 9 – Lake of the Ozarks     (May 2024)
Meetings: 2nd Saturday of the month @ 6pm
location may vary
Contact: Christabel William 417-718-5946
Email: FORRlocal9@outlook.com
Facebook: FORR Local 9

   Hello FORR family. I hope the summer has been great for 
everyone. I have seen several rides and events going on. 
 Local 9 would like to thank everyone who has helped and 
supported the start of Local 9 this year. 
 We don’t have much going on. We have been talking about 
getting a poker run going. We had a visit from Dr. Lisa Thomas in 
June ( I dropped the ball on      (Continued)
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sending in to the newsletter last month). She came and talked to us about stuff going on in Jeff City. It was really great having 
her.  Local 9 will be setting an info booth up at Snafu on the Strip at Bagnall Dam during Bikefest.  
   We hope everyone has and has had a great riding season.  Christabel “Ducktape” Williams
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 10 - Jefferson City     (March 1987)
Meetings: 3rd Wednesday @ 6:30pm Twin Bridges Bar & Grill 4205 Rt. CC, Jefferson City, MO 
Contact: Pres. Kip Loveall 573-999-0005 or Secy. Julie Loveall 573-645-7106 Treas. Jo Romano 573-514-0889 
Safety. Gary Smith 573-424-4539
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders® (FORR) Local 10

   Hey there Boys and Girls, 
   Are we getting excited about the Meeting of the Minds yet? Fun fact the Meeting of the Minds is where FORR was recognized 
apart from other organizations. Not only did we have one of the strongest Brotherhoods in the state of Missouri. But because 
of our Safety program, we set ourselves apart from other organization at the time. We stood with purpose. Our safety program 
is truly what launched Freedom of Road Riders into an unstoppable force. As with anything excitement turns to resentment 
because the job always lands on the same handful of members..... Excuses are just that and we have to do better. There is always 
something new to learn and together maybe we can make the turn and bring back Freedom of Road Riders to its main 
purpose.... Ok I will step away from the soap box...you are welcome. 
   This Organization has always held its head up high because we help people by educating them. Be it awareness events or 
meetings we were a proud group of Bikers who liked to hang out together and pitched in to get it done I have feeling that Local 
10 is well on its way, after our last meet up we went to the Auto Museum in Fulton, and it was awesome. Everyone that went 
said the same thing .... I’ve been by here a hundred times and never stopped. Well guaranteed I will be returning...but the whole 
idea behind these rides is to build Brotherhood and to get to ride, I won’t even lie I wish I were able to be in the wind...
   Wishing you a Happy Month ahead, Wyndy

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 11 - Southwest Missouri     (February 1984)
Meetings: Normally the 4th Sunday of the month @ 1pm. See Facebook for possible changes. 
Fraternal Order of Eagles, 1321 S. Main, NW Door, Joplin MO 64801
Contacts: President, Mark Capps @ 417-439-5908 or Vice President, Jake High @ 417-540-3620
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders Local 11

 Hello Local 11, 
 This year is really moving fast. As I am thinking of the upcoming month writing this submission. We are gearing up for the 
Show me rally. A time that we all look forward to spending time together. As well as seeing our brothers and sisters from other 
locals. Building a brotherhood among ourselves.  On a side note, our Aug meeting date is not on its regular date due to the 
Show- Me Rally and has been moved to Sunday Aug 22 at 1pm. Same 
meeting place as always Eagles lodge in Joplin. 
   We are also looking forward to supporting the MRF and Meeting 
of the Minds at the end of the month in St louis. Promoting 
Freedom of Road Riders and the state of Missouri. If you have 
never been, it may not be too late to join when you are reading 
this submission. There are plenty of us going just reach out and 
we can add you to the plans. Look forward to sharing the 
experience when we return. 
   Don’t forget that Oct is right around the corner. Hope that 
everyone is gearing up and thinking about your Halloween 
costume. This will be the second year that we are throwing 
the Halloween bash. Scheduled for Oct 26th. Come on down and 
have a good time!! Live band and lots of fun. (Continued)
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We are also looking for auction items for this event from members. If you have something to donate, please reach out and we 
can work the details. 
   So now the recap of the past month. First part of the month we had our annual fun run CC invasion. A long-wet ride for some 
but we made it, and the ride home was a hot one. Some members we able to attend Hootentown and said they had an 
amazing time. The only pictures that were sent to me are ones that are probably best not shared. Where new bonds of 
brotherhood between locals grew. 
   Then supporting the Ozark Empire Fair awareness and membership booth. We had a lot of our members assisting with 
helping. I know Mark spent the most time up there throughout the week. Along with Joe covering a lot of shifts. Then, the last 
weekend we were able to come in a large group of us. As you know some of us are just big kids. Did go and enjoy the carnival 
and a few rides. But hey it can’t be all work and no play with 11. 
   So, looking at where we have been and the road ahead of us. I hope to see a lot of your faces along the way. 
   Till next time much love to all.  Shaulene “ Lizzi” Capps 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 12 – Glasgow     (April 1994)
Meetings 3rd Sunday @ 3pm Location varies 
Upcoming meetings: August 17 (SAT) Todd Jenkins 591 Purvis Sunrise Beach, Laurie (Camp and stay if you’d like) 
FYI: he has a New BOAT!!! September 26 Thursday (at Stump Island) October 20, Socko & Laura’s 545 Brairwood Dr., 
Marshall November 16 (Saturday) Jay & Patti’s 326 E. Slater ST. Marshall December 7th (Saturday) K-Bar Emma, Mo 
Christmas party 
Contact: Tami Adcock 660-631-5314 Susan McDaniel 660-631-6024
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders Local 12

   The August meeting at Jimmy’s club house was GREAT! We had 18 members present with 4 guest that became members of 
Local 12 I’d like to welcome Greg White, Christi White, Walt Hester and Dan Leonard for joining and look forward to having 
y’all as members! Jay Baxter won the incentive pot and WAS present and took home some CASH for beer! It pays to come to 
the meetings!!!! Our plans for Peggy and Chuck’s meet up on July 27th was cancelled due to Peggy’s father passing away, our 
thoughts and prayers go out to the family! Firecracker Classic: Everything’s in place for Great weekend of FORR fun! Everyone 
is welcome. We have Poker run, Bike show, Biker games, Human games, DJ, Bands both nights Beer tent and Fireworks. What 
could go wrong!!!!!       
   Let’s be safe out there!!! Fitz.
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 13 – Mexico     (January 1987)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @1pm 
For Meeting info or Membership 
Call: President Steve “DUTCH” Dailing @ 573-933-0044 or 
Terry “PAPA-T” McCameron @573-931-1239
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders® Local 13
__________________________________________________________________________

Local 14 – Lexington     (September 1989)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 2pm 
VFW Post 4052 - 3109 Franklin Ave, Lexington, MO 64067
Contact: Donna Hilburn 816-665-7243
Facebook: FORR® Local 14

   Hello brothers and sisters!!!!
   Hope everyone is well and riding safe! Be careful out there. 
Keep your head on a swivel.
   The Show-Me Rally was great as always. It was a weekend 
full of games, great laughs and lots of memories.
   Just want to give a heads up on upcoming events. 
   Pool tournament coming up. More details ahead. 
   Christmas party is December 7th. You don’t want to miss this. 
It’s always and great time.  We will have our gun giveaway at this 
time. If you haven’t bought your tickets, get ahold of a 14 member. 
   Come visit us at one of our meetings
   Third Sunday of every month, VFW Post 4052 3109 
Franklin Ave., Lexington, Mo 64067
   Steph “Puff” Foulks
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Local 15 – Branson / Tri-Lakes     (May 1991)
Meetings: 3rd Monday @ 7pm
Call for information Contact: Cyndi Barker 417-339-1679    
Facebook: FORR Local #15
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 16 – SEMO     (December 1984)
Meetings: 7pm, 4th Friday of the month at The West End Tavern in Frohna
Contact: Whitey 573-768-2524 or George 573-270-7494
E-mail: forrlocal16@gmail.com
Facebook: FORR Local 16

   It seems as if Local 16 is almost in a kind of a “Lather, Rinse, & Repeat” mode in recent meetings.  We are making some 
headway on most of the items on the agenda each month, but not by leaps & bounds (“Steady as she goes”).  Right now, we are 
focusing on getting the auction items completed for the upcoming Meeting of the Minds, along with the fundraising items for 
the Christmas Dance.  Although we have a couple of large live auction items for the MOTM, we will also need to collect some 
smaller items for the silent auction too.  Handmade items or, products made in Missouri usually serve as the best type and are 
generally greatly received & appreciated by the bidders.  George has narrowed down the gun type for this year’s giveaway at 
the Christmas Dance and Denise has already formatted the tickets & will make them as soon as the gun is secured.  Doug & 
Lisa brought a quilt that Lisa already had to the last meeting for our approval as a giveaway, and it was unanimously accepted. 
There will most likely be a handful of other items up for grabs as well.
   As usual, Local 16 meetings are scheduled for 7pm at the West End Tavern in Frohna on the 4th Friday of each month but are 
subject to change. With respect to all, Martin Lee King of Pocahontas.
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 20 – Dexter     (September 1985)
Meetings: Last Saturday @ 2pm The Tin Can 24 N. Locust St., Dexter, MO
Contact: Robert Reif Jr 573-421-4780 / rrreifjr@bpsnetworks.com
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders Local 20 Dexter
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 24 - St. Louis     (October 1986 / Closed 2006 – reinstated January 2009)
Meetings: 2nd Wed @ 7pm Amore Pizza 450 Rue St., St. Francois, Florissant, MO
Contact: Kerri Lewis 314-546-1624

   Greetings from Local 24. By the time you are reading this, our Redneck Biker Golf will have already happened. I have added a 
couple of pictures from the past ones. The Show-Me Rally will also have happened and hopefully been a success.
   Next up for us is a friend’s ride. Just a get together for us to enjoy a ride, to relax, and to share in the brother and sisterhood. 
Anyone is more than welcome to join us. It’s a potluck so bring a side and your own drinks. Local 24 will put more information 
out there on our Facebook page. 
  We have several events that we plan on doing to close out our year. Look for them in the upcoming Freedom Press.  
   Don’t forget to T-Cloc your bike, watch for potholes, avoid deer, and distracted drivers. 
   Your Fun Sized Fighter, Tricia Ruby

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Happy Birthday to:
Local 14, Lexington - 1989

Local 20, Dexter - 1985
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Local 25 - St. Charles County     (November 1986)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 11am
St. Charles Music House
Contact: Casey Singleton 660-924-1693 
Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders Local 25

   Sorry about last month, time got away from me. We had a good meeting at Marks, even 
though it was a little warm. Thankfully Mark & Casey erected an easy up for shade, and 
we all crowded under it. LOL We didn’t have a lot to discuss so the meeting was short, 
Mark won the incentive. It made for a nice Birthday present!! The food was awesome, 
Thanks Casey for being our cook!!!  We presented Lynne with a check for Hartbauer/
McBride, for the funds collected at the pool tournament we held for them. Lynne 
requested that we host another event for them next year. We will have to keep that in 
mind in January, when we make our calendar for the year.
   CONGRATS!!!! to Casey for receiving his Engineer of Freedom award!!! It is well 
deserved!! I kinda tricked him, so that he would be able to receive it himself. I told him 
he would have to come to CC, so that he could receive the award for another member, 
oops LOL!! He realized the difference after a few lines of the letter. Good JOB Casey!!! We 
appreciate all of your hard work to keep our local moving in the right direction. Also while at the CC, Casey, Mark and I voted to 
give another $500.00 to the PAC fund, to keep the wheels rolling!! We are way ahead of our yearly donation requests and hope 
to still be able to give more later this year. I think a few Locals forget that THE REASON WE HAVE EVENTS IS TO MAKE MONEY 
SO THAT WE CAN SUPPPORT OUR ORGANIZATION!!!!!!
   As some of you may have heard, I have some sad news. We no longer have a rider safety program. There just isn’t anyone 
willing to take it over and we have no instructors. It will take a minimum of 2 years to get instructors certified. With that being 
said, the bikes are going to need to be sold so that we don’t have to pay to store and maintain them. 
   Our last meeting was short and sweet. Mark & Marty were out of town, and Casey was hungover. Casey and I did our best to 
give a CC report and Justin took notes for Marty. We just don’t have a lot going on right now, with the temps so high it is hard to 
get people together. Coffee won the incentive!!! Congrats!! Kirby has had some health issues and would appreciate any and all 
good vibes sent his way!! Also, I want to Thank one of our members who stepped up and paid Kirby’s renewal, so that he would 
not have to worry about it while he recovered.
   Funsize and I took a road trip and went and sat at the Ozark Empire Fair to help with the FORR booth. It was a Wednesday, 
and they were Not busy. I think we had maybe 30 people stop by, but we did our part to help our organization. It was not a busy 
day at the fair either, there were like 6 people on the midway, in the afternoon.
   Well, that is all I have for now, I know, kinda weird that I ran out of things to say!!! LOL So until next month, stay cool and 
hydrated!!! Remember it is not the destination, but the journey!!!!
   Later, Emily
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 26 – Maryville     (February 1990)
Meetings: 1st Tuesday @ 6pm  Breaktime @ 1517 E. 1st St., Maryville, MO
Contact: Kathy Rice 660-582-1742
Facebook: Local 26 Freedom of Road Rider
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 28 – Waynesville     (March 1990)
Meetings: 1st Friday @ 7pm Pulaski Shriners Club.
Contact: President - Mike Bennett - hdrider2u@embarqmail.com - 573-774-8620
V President - Mayra Preble - mayrapreble@yahoo.com - 
573-528-0963 Secretary/Treasurer - Sue Miller - 
suehus2003@yahoo.com. - 573-346-3147
Membership - Marta Bruno / CC Rep.-Merel Johnson 
Shrine Club – 573-774-5454
Facebook - Local 28 Freedom of Road Riders

   “I cannot help but notice that there is no problem between us 
that cannot be solved by your departure.”      Mark Twain
 Merel “Hat Man”  & Debra “Stitch” Johnson
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Local 29 - Kansas City North     (February 1988)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday @ 2pm (Location Varies)
Squirrelys Bar 4545 N Brighton Ave, Kansas City, MO 64117
Contact: Nancy Martin 816-309-2566 or Paul McCormack 816-560-5359
Facebook: FORR Local 29

    Hello again! I just want to wish all the parents out there, a HAPPY BACK TO SCHOOL Day.
   We held our first meeting at our new location, Squirrely’s Bar and Grill at 4545 N. Brighton Ave and it was great! Dan the 
bartender was very welcoming and hospitable, the food was good too. Everyone, attend the next meeting and check the place 
out.
   For anyone who wants them we still have many memory patches available, and we also still have some giveaway tickets 
available for the Pool Cue set. The drawing for that will be in September. If anyone is interested in the patches just email me or 
call me as well as the pool cue set.
   Everyone be careful out there. I’ve noticed that a lot of people, though it’s illegal, are still blowing their grass clippings into 
the streets.
   Until next time, See ya when I see ya. Be safe.
 Shelly Bryan  -  shellyrb1964@yahoo.com  -  816-209-5538
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 30 - Springfield / Nixa    (January 2007)
Meetings: American Legion Post 639 2660 S. Scenic Ave., Springfield, MO 65807 
(June 29th @ 2pm – Alternating Saturdays)
Subject to Change (see FB Group Page for details)
Contact: President - Kevin Kopp 239-600-2829 or VP - “Slick” Rogers 417-309-3900 
Treasurer- Mark Anthony Capps aka Sparky 417-439-5908
New Facebook Group Page: Freedom of Road Riders Local 30 Springfield/Nixa

   Hey Y’all! Hope everyone’s staying cool. So many great things are happening with L30. We have a new home for our meetings. 
We will have a 1st meeting at the Barnhouse on August 10th @ 2pm. You can find more info about that on our FB page.
   We’ve already started planning for Leather and Lace 2025! Check out the flyer for it while you are looking up the meeting info 
Several of us attended L15s Hootentown Bike Rally. It was definitely a good answer crazy time. If you weren’t able to make it 
this year, you should start planning to be there next year. We captured their rally flag which was a pair of granny panties. 
   L30, 11, 15, 3, 24 and 14 all showed up to work the awareness booth at the Ozarks Empire Fair. Want to give a shout out to 
Schmitt Law firm for sponsoring the fair and for the L30 awning. We all had a great time educating people about FORR and 
have several people interested in becoming members. Hope to see everyone at the Show-me rally Aug 23rd-25th. It’s gonna be 
a great time no doubt. Lots of great things are in the works for L30. Hope y’all will come join us at a meeting and support as we 
rebuild. Ride on and stay safe~ Amy
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Local 31 - Central Missouri     (December 1990)
Meetings: 2nd Thursday @ 7pm  August Meeting –15th 
Check Facebook for meeting location or Call Mike Thompson 12080 County Rd. 8010 Rolla, MO 65401 Debra John, 
573-647-0129 Facebook: Local 31 Central MO
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 33 - Hwy. 50 West     (March 1999)
Meetings: 3rd Sunday of every month @ 1pm
Location: Tequila Jalisco Mexican Restaurant on Hwy. 50, Knob Noster, MO
President: Roy Hoard 660-527-3395  -  Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders Local 33

   Hello FORR Family...it’s already September!  Cooler riding days will be nice. A lot has happened with Local 33 and Members 
this year already.  
   July 21st was our $1000 Poker Run.  We only had 36 attend but we had a great ride with friends and family on a very nice 
Summer Day and a good route.  Giveaways were Galore...we had Numbered Biker Duck, Giveaway Tickets, incentive drawing 
and our $500 Cash/Gift Card/Gun Giveaway.  If you weren’t there you missed out!  Our Local also gave for the 3rd Year the 
Brass Balls Award.
   Winners of Poker Hands - 4th Fred Lee $25, 3rd Shelly Kertz $50, 2nd Lost $75, 1st Donna Carper $100.  Incentive drawing 
Dana Thorson $49 - donated back to Local.  Brass Balls Award Winner for 2024 - Karen Ryan.  Anhnnd...drum roll - Winner of 
our Giveaway was Brook, Owner of 2 Wheels Down Motorcycle Apparel.  He sells at our Rallys.
C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S W I N N E R S!!!
   Mark Baty was in a very bad motorcycle accident and is doing better and getting stronger.  He currently is doing rehab In 
Lincoln, NE.  It will be a long road to recovery so please keep him in your prayers.
   A Celebration of Life for Jay Haas was August 17th...I hope you were able to attend and share stories about Jay.  He is greatly 
missed.
   Fred Lee had to have Emergency Surgery on August 4th and another on the 5th.  He was not doing very well at that time.  
Prayers for him and family.
   Make sure you get your wind therapy, in as much as possible.  Before you ride, please check your bike...tires, brakes, shocks, 
lights, signals and if you have a riding partner, take them with you.
   A priest, rabbi and an atheist entered a bar together, the bartender said ‘what the hell is going on?  Is this some kind of a 
joke?’
   Happy Birthday to all Local 33 September Birthdays!
   As always, ride a lot, Be safe and Enjoy the wind in your face.  Karen ‘Susie Q’ Ryan - News Editor
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 35 - Golden Valley     (July 1996)
Meetings: 4th Sunday @ 2pm Eagles, 723 N. 3rd St., Clinton, MO 
Contact: President David Roberts Nelson 660-492-7493  -  Facebook: Freedom of Road Riders ® Local 3

   Summer has been flying by y’all! Hope everyone has been getting a chance to get out and enjoy it! 
   Local 35 had our Memorial Ride Poker Run and we had a great turn out! Had near 60 bikes! Local’s 5,14, and 3 captured our 
L35 flag!
   Best Hand $140 went to Teri Curtis, I took 2nd place and donated the winnings to Happy Feet, David Nelson won $60 with 
3rd place, and worst hand went to Ron Hawkins taking home $15!
 Rick Nielson won $111 in the incentive drawing!  Congratulations to all the winners and thank you to everyone for all your 
support!
   Local 35 recently added 5 new members! Welcome to the Freedom of Road Riders, Jimmy Jones,  Christina Jones, Renee Dills, 
Matthew Fenton, and Andrea Wooley! 
   We also want to thank all of our friends and members that donated some of their hard-earned money to the Happy Feet 
Charity which was very important to Linda Browning! Money 
raised buys new school shoes for kids. 
Local 35 was able to raise $1,044 and there was also a fifty cent 
on the dollar match that raised the donation to $1,566!
   A bunch of us road up to the First United Methodist church in 
Ionia Mo. to hand over the donation. Thanks to all that road up 
with us! Linda had a huge smile, I’m sure! Also imagine all the 
kids that will be smiling when they pick out their brand-new 
shoe’s! Summer may be flying by  but it ain’t over yet! The 
Show-Me Motorcycle Rally in Urich Missouri August 23-25th
will be a great time! We hope you are able to come out and have
a great time with us and to show your support this year! This is 
a State event and it’s important that we    (Continued) 

R&R Custom Cooking LLC
           DBA R&R Bar-B-Que
10966 Highway 7, Clinton, MO 64735

(816) 945-7722 
www.rrcustomcooking.com

Restaurant & Catering            Takeout / Delivery

Corporate Sponsor  - October 2023 / September 2024
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all show our support! If you can’t spend the whole weekend, come out for a day and hang out with us! Check the forr.net and 
The Freedom Press for directions and more info! 
   The 40th Annual Meeting of the Minds is September 26-29th in St. Louis. and will be held at the Renaissance St. Louis Hotel. 
Come visit with fellow motorcyclists and check out all the different workshops and a banquet on Saturday night. Also if you 
can,  Amy Allmon could use some help!  If interested, please call her at (816) 536-1647. For more info, please go to the https://
www.mrf.org and can also find info in the August Freedom Press. 
   September must be the month when all the cool people was born! Happy Birthday’s to all these cool Local 35 members! 
Alex Hopkins, April Spear, Sherman “Bear” Johns, Krista Weyer, Clint Goldsmith turning the big 50, Chester Hammond, Ronald 
Thompson, and to me getting old turning 35! Hope everyone had a great birthday!
   We are planning on having our Local 35 meeting on Friday August 16th at 7pm due our normally scheduled meeting being 
during the Show-Me Motorcycle Rally.  Keep an eye on Facebook or you can call David Nelson at 660-492-7493 or myself at 
660-233-9944 for more info. September meeting will be posted on the Local 35 
Facebook page! Thats all I have. Ride Hard, Ride Safe, Ride Free,  *Rod 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Local 41 - Cameron Crossroads     (January 2002) 
Meetings: 1st Thursday @ 7pm Dino’s Diner
Contact: Steve Gallus 816-449-0876 or Mike Sims 660-425-8340  -  Facebook: FORR® Local 41

   HELLO FELLOW BIKERS,
   I know that I should of done this the other day, but I put it off. Then today the neighbor calls and ask if I can go eat supper 
then go to the casino and of course I said yes. Well, it got late so now I am pushing to get this newsletter in.
   Now on to other business the Local does have the tickets for our giveaway. So, contact any of our members if you want a shot 
at 250 dollars first place ,100 dollars for second place. Just a 5 dollar donation. I will have some with me at the SHOW ME BIKE 
RALLY and hope to see you there.
   One of our members has gone back to the 
hospital for some surgery, after an extended stay a 
while back. Hope all goes well. I was going to 
mention that a local had come to our meeting to 
capture our flag, but they didn’t show. Going to try 
for next month. 
    Have seen several bikes and bikes being HAULED 
traveling through, figure that they were headed to 
that bike rally in the black hills of South Dakota. I 
do wish that I had gone. RIDE SAFE and RIDE FREE,
 Later, Steve G
___________________________________________________________

Local 42 - Franklin Co.     (July 1999)
Meetings: Last Sunday @ 10am 
Roadhouse 100
2763 Hwy. 100, Gray Summit, MO
Contact: President, LaDonna Miller 
636-259-6194 or Gary Piontek 636-288-6136 
Facebook: F.O.R.R. LOCAL 42 FRANKLIN CO.
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Year: 2024 Color Key Yellow Late- Still has a vote Red Late-No Vote July 2024 CC

Local No. January February March April May June July August September October November December
1 3/11 3/11 4/9 5/9 6/14 7/14
2
3 5/3 5/3 5/3 5/3 7/24 7/24
5 2/5 3/20 4/16 5/14 6/15 7/24
6 2/14 3/20 4/12 5/14 6/14 7/18
7 2/14 3/13 4/12 5/14 6/14 7/18
8 3/27 3/27 5/14 5/14 7/18 7/18
9

10 3/11 3/20 4/11 5/3 6/7
11 2/14 5/4 5/4 7/11 6/6 7/11
12 3/8 3/8 5/3 6/27 6/27
13 5/5 5/5 5/5 5/20 7/14 7/14 7/11
14 2/24 3/18 5/3 5/28 6/25 7/31
15 3/6 5/3 6/3 5/3 7/15 7/15
16 3/13 4/29 4/29 7/3 7/3
20 4/22 4/22
24 3/11 3/22 5/28 5/28 6/11 7/14
25 3/11 3/11 5/5 5/5 7/14 7/14
26 3/11 3/11 5/5 5/5 7/14 7/14
28 3/13 3/18 4/5 5/15 6/10 7/11
29 3/18 3/18 6/3 6/3 6/17
30 6/3 6/16 7/18
31 3/11 3/11 4/12 5/20 6/25 7/16
33 3/11 5/5 5/5 7/14 7/14
35 2/11 3/18 4/9 5/10 6/18 7/11
41 2/14 6/10 6/10 6/10 7/15 7/15
42

Dist. 4 2/13 3/20 4/14 5/14 6/25 7/18
Freedom Rally 3/11 3/13 4/10 6/18 6/18

Local Treasurer Reports Received This report must be submitted to newsletter editor by 5th of each month

If a Local, District or Freedom Rally is more than 3 months in total behind then they cannot vote on the CC floor.

Local  Financials
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Introducing the ‘Mentor Program’

 The Mentor program that has been introduced is intended to build our membership, strengthen our current membership, 
empower those who strive to become greater members and protect the legacy that the founders of this organization had built.
 This organization has been around since 1981 and we have a few members that have been here since the beginning. The 
legacy of those members and what they have built and accomplished resides within the current membership. It is the duty of 
the membership to keep the freedom train on track and moving. Mentors, I hope, are a tool that we can use to keep the train 
well oiled when things get a little rusty. A tool is only good if its easy to access and use, and having the right tool in the right 
place at the right time when the need arises is important to the future of FORR.
 The Mentor program is designed around the Brotherhood that we preach so much, it’s time we bring it to action. Mentors 
will be volunteers from across the state who will assist members and locals to move forward and achieve higher goals. They 
will be available when the call comes in and respond accordingly. As the program grows more and more mentors will be 
available to help its membership overcome roadblocks. For this program to grow we will need members who are willing to 
answer the call to become a mentor that the organization can utilize to become a larger and stronger voice in the capitol halls. 
We need to come together to achieve our goals and objectives.
 To become a Mentor for the organization, please submit a letter to the state cabinet or to the mentor group with a brief 
explanation of qualifications and experience. Some requirements may be a minimum of ten-year membership with FORR, held 
multiple offices within the local, structured and led events with the intent to fund FORR, 
Knowledge of the FORR by-laws and Policy and Procedures, Unbiased opinion and focused on rebuilding and structure of the 
organization, have people skills, and motivation to whatever may be required to achieve goals, and ability to provide or build a 
structured path to guide the local/ organization. These shall be evaluated on a Case by Case Basis.
 Any member, local, officer, or event will have the ability to reach out to a Mentor for assistance. This is not limited to a local 
in duress, this will be for all members need assistance or just wanting to improve and achieve. Perhaps the member is seeking 
an award, or maybe want to apply for an office position. Or just wants to know more. Mentors provide those services without 
hesitation. Should a Mentor need a little guidance, it would be expected that the mentors provide support to each other. Not 
any one person will have all the answers, but collectively the answer will be provided.
 Any thing discussed with a mentor is kept confident, it will only be shared on a need to know basis with other mentors and 
with the state cabinet. Mentors will not broadcast personal issues 
across the membership. A closed meeting will be held to discuss
 issues amongst the mentors.
 The mentor program is open to anyone who wants to submit 
a letter, we hope you will join us in the fight for a better 
tomorrow in FORR. Currently there are two members who 
have stepped up to the duty of a Mentor. Mark Capps and 
Casey Singleton. Please contact us for further details

				    Mark Capps
				    Member # 18485
				    417-439-5908
				    MACapps73@yahoo.com

Freedom of Road Riders®
Local 42

26th Annual Bike Show
In loving memory of Keifer York

Sunday September 22nd

Pacific Eagles
707 W. Congress St. Pacific Mo 63069

Rain or Shine! Sign up 11am - 1pm
Trophies given in 6 classes:

Cruiser, Touring, Sport, Custom, Trike &
People’s Choice

Bike Games, Vendors, Food, and Drinks!

Entry Fee: $10 per bike

Vendor Spaces Available, For more information
Contact Jessica 636-259-6346

AS ALWAYS SPECTATORS ARE FREE!
Contributions and gifts to FORR ®. Inc. are not deductible as charitable contributions for federal income tax

purposes. Proceeds from this event may be used to fund a PAC. Not Responsible for accidents.

Corporate Sponsor - October 2023 / September 2024
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2022 Traffic Safety Facts for Motorcycles
 The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) released their 2022 
Traffic Safety Facts for Motorcycles. The 15-page report details motorcycle safety data 
including geographic, demographic and other factors in crashes and fatalities involving 
bikers.
 As is often the case, how statistics are framed can shape the narrative surrounding the 
numbers. NHTSA lists “Key Findings” from the report. Some of the major findings include:
 • In 2022 there were 6,218 motorcyclists killed, 15% of all traffic fatalities. An increase 
of 1% from the previous year
 • An estimated 82,687 motorcyclists were injured in 2022, a 3% decrease from 84,898 
motorcyclists injured in 2021.
 • 35% of motorcycle riders involved in fatal crashes in 2022 were not properly licensed.
 • 42% of motorcycle riders who died in single-vehicle crashes in 2022 were alcohol-
impaired.
 On these four points, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) has a strong message, 
too many bikers are being killed and injured on our nation’s roadways! It is unacceptable 
that 15% of deaths on the road are motorcyclists. An easy and obvious way to help bring 
that number down is to ensure those on motorcycles are properly trained and licensed to 
operate motorcycles. Additionally, the number of alcohol-impaired deaths is 
disgraceful. Reducing or eliminating impaired riding would make a dramatic difference to 
these numbers.
 However, some of the points made in the report are spun in a way we find troubling. For 
example, NHTSA lists as one of its key findings:
 • In States without universal helmet laws, based on known helmet use, 54 percent of 
motorcyclists killed in 2022 were not wearing helmets, as compared to 11 percent in 
States with universal helmet laws.
 What is not highlighted is that 63% of all fatalities nationwide involved a rider wearing 
a helmet, based on known helmet use. Additionally, the lack of a mandate to wear a hemet 
doesn’t mean a motorcyclist can’t wear one. It just means that those riding are allowed 
to decide for themselves. This fact is spotlighted by the fact that 11 of 32 states without 
a mandatory helmet law (Alaska, Arizona, Connecticut, Florida, Idaho, Missouri, New 
Mexico, Pennsylvania, Texas, Utah and Wyoming), had the same number or more deaths 
among riders wearing helmets as without helmets.
 MRF President Kirk “Hardtail” Willard” quipped, “Looks like NHTSA won’t stop until all 
bikers killed are wearing a helmet!”
 Another point to note is that an estimated 4.1 billion more miles were ridden on 
motorcycles in 2022 than the previous year. This is a 21% increase in miles traveled while 
fatalities only increased by 1%, showing that while the number of fatalities increased, 
the rate of fatalities per mile traveled decreased. One of NHTSA’s “Key Findings” for this 
report is that motorcycles in 2022 had a 26.16% fatality rate per mile traveled. They do 
not point out that in 2021 that same rate was 31.27%, giving motorcycles a reduction in 
fatalities of 5.11%. Meanwhile, passenger car fatalities dropped 0.07% and light trucks 
dropped 0.04% based on miles traveled.
Some other facts from the report:
 • 35% of all motorcycle riders involved in fatal crashes in 2022 were speeding.
 • 66% of fatalities occurred in urban areas.
 • 36% of fatal crashes occurred at an intersection.
 • 58% of deaths happened during daylight hours.
 • 92% occurred on non-interstate roads.
 It is also important to note that according to NHTSA, “For the purposes of this fact 
sheet, motorcycles include 2- and 3-wheeled motorcycles, off-road motorcycles, mopeds, 
motor scooters, minibikes, and pocket bikes.” However, in a move the MRF applauds, 
motorized bicycles (previously included in these numbers), have been removed from the 
motorcycle category and will now be categorized as bicycles.

 Hey all you Freedom 
Lovers,
 The sign-in booth has been 
moved onto its new trailer, 
thank you to all those that came 
out to help, I didn’t count but 
there was about twenty people 
there. We had a repair and paint 
party this weekend and had 
seven people show up so we 
didn’t get as much done as I was 
hoping. I had to run to Lowes 
Saturday night and get two 
more boards that I got cut and 
installed today. All the white has 
been repainted now just need 
to paint the black. Still need to 
build some boxes for all the tent 
stuff and electrical boxes and 
wiring. I’m hoping to have it all 
ready for the Show-Me Rally. 
 Everything is coming along 
nicely for Octoberfest 2024, we 
are still looking for a food 
vendor so if you know anyone 
who might be interested get 
them in touch with the HBIC. 
That’s Donna Hilburn in case 
you didn’t know. The owner of 
the drag strip asked to 
re-negotiate the contract this 
year and after checking we have 
not changed the contract since 
the first year which was 2011, so 
I guess it was time. Don’t forget 
about the Campfire Poker Run 
on Friday night, should be a lot 
of fun.
 The Harley Rhoades 
Memorial Toy Run will be the 
first Sunday in November, still 
starting at the Local 5 VFW, be 
there early cause they always 
have a fantastic breakfast for us.  
It’s still ending at the Sunshine 
Center. Should be a flyer in next 
month’s Freedom Press so be 
sure to look for it.

Keep Pushin On
Tim “Dragon” O’Connor

Member # 7156

DISTRICT 4
KC Area
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Locals 1, 5, 14, 29, 33, 35
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Membership  Application
Name ______________________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________

City __________________________________________ State _________

Zip _______________________ Phone#(          ) ____________________

E-mail address _______________________________________________

O  New $30      O Renewal (previous member) $30      O Life Maint. $15

Membership# (if renewal) __________ Date Membership Exp. _________

Date of Application ___________ Recruited By: _____________________

Monthly Newsletter ‘The Freedom Press’

   O  Paper Copy    O  Digital Copy    O  Do Not Want A Monthly Copy 

*Please keep your mailing address current with 
your Local Secretary or the Corporate Membership Secretary

Do you want to receive emails regarding legislative 
information and actions?  O  Yes   O  NO

Would you like to be a PAC (Political Action Committee) Supporter? 
You will receive a special patch.  O  $10.00

Send this completed application, along with a check or money order:
Tami McMinn

1660 State Hwy VV, Powersite, MO 65731-3119

Please make check payable to FORR, Inc.
Please allow 4-6 weeks for processing membership.

Activities in FORR®  may be restricted due to 
age, insurance, state, federal or local regulations.

Request For Local Transfer
(You can only transfer once per year.)

Date _________________________________

I would like to transfer from

Local _____________  to Local ___________

Name ________________________________

Membership Number ____________________

Address_______________________________

City _______________________ State _____

Zip ________________________

_____________________________________
Signature

Send to: FORR®, Inc, Tami McMinn
1660 State Hwy VV, 

Powersite, MO 65731-3119

Change of Info
Use this change of address form

Old Address Information

Membership#  ______________ Local # _____

Name ________________________________

Address_______________________________

City _______________________ State _____

Zip ________________________

New Address Information

Address_______________________________

City _______________________ State _____

Zip ________________________

Ph# _________________________________

E-mail  _______________________________

Send this completed form to:
FORR®, Inc, Tami McMinn

1660 State Hwy VV, Powersite, MO 65731-3119
*Please keep your mailing address current with 

your Local Secretary or 
the Corporate Membership Secretary

Important Information...
You can Join, Renew, or Change 

your membership information online at

www.forr.net
Just click on the Member Services button 

then choose the option you need. 

We accept MasterCard, VISA and Discover.
Or you can renew by calling  (660) 342-4729
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AUGUST
17 / Local 24 - Redneck Biker Golf

24 / Local 31 - Donnie Miller Fundraiser
23-25 / State - Show Me Motorcycle Rally
24 / Local 13 - Soybean Festival Car Show

SEPTEMBER
21 / Local 6 - Hog Roast

22 / Local 42 - Bike Show
27-28 / Local 12 - Firecracker Classic

OCTOBER
4-6 / District 4 - Octoberfest

6 / Local 15 - Stone County Toy Run
26 / Local 11 - Halloween Bash

NOVEMBER
2 / Local 11 - Food Drive

3 / Local 15 - Brason Toy Run
23 / Local 29 - Pool Tournament

DECEMBER
7 / Local 14 - Christmas Party & Auctioin

• Deliver to Addressee or Current Resident •

Freedom of Road Riders® 
‘The Freedom Press’

1170 SW 225th Rd. 
Holden, MO 64040-9352

PRSRT
MARKETING MAIL

U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID

PERMIT #3
VERSAILLES, MODear Postal Worker;

This is dated material. 
Our members depend on 

a quick delivery.
THANK YOU!

Freedom of Road Riders®, (FORR®) is a not-for-profit organization dedicated to promoting safety, rider education, brotherhood, and freedom for all motorcyclists. FORR® 
membership is made up of motorcyclists from all walks of life, who ride all types of motorcycles and with all sorts of interests. Whether your interests center around legislative 
activities, motorcycle shows, or motorcycle rallies, FORR® has something to offer to you. You could belong to one of the largest motorcycling related organizations in the State of 
Missouri, with Local affiliates throughout the State. FORR® is different from most motorcycle organizations in that persons who ride ANY motorcycle or who support our freedom 
to ride without riding themselves can join. So regardless of whether you ride a Honda or Harley, a moped, dirt bike or an automobile, if you love motorcycling or would like to 

support the right to ride, you belong in Freedom of Road Riders®.

TIME IS RUNNING OUT
CHECK THE DATE ON YOUR ADDRESS LABEL 

& SEE IF IT’S YOUR TIME TO RENEW!

2024  EVENTS

SEPTEMBER 2024

Silent Auction 
Doors open @  5:30 pm 

Bids End @ 9:00 pm 

@ Rolla Moose Lodge  

Poker Run: 
Registration: 9:00-11:00 @ Rolla Moose 

First Bike out @ 10:30 

Stops: 28 shots, Hard Times, Moreland’s, 
Sput’s, and Tater Patch. Then back to 
moose no earlier then 5:30 to turn in hand 
and Silent Auction 

Donnie Miller is on his 3rd time fighting cancer in his throat, they have also 
found some other spots of concern. Please join us in supporting this 
amazing guy who would do anything in the world to help someone out.  

If you would like to donate in anyway please feel free to message 
on facebook event or call April 573-465-0433 
Freedom of Road Riders ® Local 31

Freedom of Road Riders® Inc. is a not-for-profit organization. Contributions and 
gifts to FORR® are not deductible as charitable contributions for Federal 

Income Tax purposes. Proceeds from this event may be used to fund a PAC. 
FORR® is not responsible for accidents or lost/stolen property. 


